
NORTH COASTAL PREVENTION COALITION 

Serving the Communities of Carlsbad, Oceanside, and Vista 

www.northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org 

 

Minutes of the General Membership               

8:00 a.m.                                                                     Thursday, November 10, 2016                   SD County HHSA Community 

Room 
                                                                                                                                     1701 Mission Avenue 

                                                                                                                                                                Oceanside, CA 92054                                    

Attendance 

Ray Thomson, OHS/NCPC Vice President                                                             

Nannette Stamm, VCC/HPC/NCPC Secretary  

Margie O’Hern, Oceanside Resident/NCPC Treasurer                                      

Ray Pearson, CUSD/NCPC Board Director                                           

Diane Strader, Oceanside Resident/NCPC Board Director 

Erica Leary, VCC/NCPC Program Manager 

Melissa Ryan, ABC 

Cheryl Mast, City of Vista 

Malcolm Warfield, Carlsbad Police Department 

Amy Caillouette, Oceanside Boys and Girls Club 

Barbara Gordon, San Dieguito Alliance 

Debal Acquaro, SD County HHSA North Coastal 

Fatima Ashaq, VCC/NCPC  

Nancy Rocha, VCC/Tobacco Control Programs 

Lauren Pallasigui, VCC/NCPC 

Carmela Muñoz, VCC/NCPC Prevention Specialist 

Jessica Wombolt, VCC/NCPC 

Erica Bottorff, NCADD-San Diego 

Debbie Obregon, NCPC/VCC Administrative Assistant 

 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions: Ray Thomson, NCPC Board Vice President. 

The meeting was brought to order at 8 a.m.  

 

II. Approval of Meeting Minutes: October 13, 2016:   
Ray asked for any corrections or additions to the October GM meeting minutes; minutes were accepted into the record as presented. 

 

III. Treasurer’s Report: Margie O’Hern, NCPC Treasurer. 

• General account:  $357.00 

• Youth Coalition: $338.57 

• GoFundMe #1 Account: $400.69 (youth coalition) 

• GoFundMe #2 Account: $90.75 (420 Remix) 

• SAMHSA Stipend: $500.00 

• Eastside Neighborhood Assoc: $2876.45 

 

IV. Public Election Re-cap: Nannette Stamm, NCPC Board Secretary. 

Nannette shared/reviewed PowerPoint presentation detailing November 8 public election re-cap/results (some final election results 

were not available at meeting time). Click link to view PPT presentation: http://northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org/wp-

content/uploads/minutes-agendas-newsletters/Presentations_2016-11-10.pdf   

 

V. Program Updates: Erica Leary, NCPC Program Manager. 

Marijuana Prevention Forum: 

NCPC co-sponsored a Marijuana Prevention Forum with VUSD at Madison Middle School on October 20. The guest speaker was Joe 

Eberstein, Program Manager with the County’s Marijuana Prevention Initiative. 150 students and 20 parents attended. Media clip from 

Channel 8, including interviews with attending students, was shared.  

 

Annual Sticker Shock Campaign: 

Annual Sticker Shock Campaign is set for Monday, November 21, with campaign kick-off starting at 10 AM at the Chevron Gas 

Station, 3490 Marron Road and College Blvd. The campaign goal is to educate and increase community awareness regarding Social 

Host Ordinances and the consequences of underage access to alcohol at house parties. Youth coalition members and adult leaders will 

visit a dozen local retailers to place informational stickers on multi-pack beer containers.  
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Underage Drinking Forum: 

NCPC will host an Underage Drinking Prevention Forum on Tuesday, December 6 from 6 to 8 PM at El Camino High School’s Truax 

Theater. The family of Baby Izaiah has confirmed as guest speakers (in 2010, Baby Izaiah was hit by a drunk driver and permanently 

disabled). More details/reminder announcements will be sent out via NCPC email list serve/roster. Please share/distribute the 

information to colleagues and friends. 

 

STOP Grant:  

VCC/NCPC has been awarded a STOP Act Grant (Sober Truth on Preventing Underage Drinking). The grant start date was 

September 30. The focus of the four-year grant program is primarily young adults in Oceanside (ages 18-25) as alcohol suppliers to 

younger teens (ages 13-17)  A new Prevention Specialist, Lauren Pallasigui, and Data Specialist/Evaluator, Jessica Wombolt, have 

been hired to work on the grant.   

 

VI. Announcements: 

Cheryl Mast, City of Vista: Human Trafficking Forum, January 19, 2017, 5:30 – 8 PM; North County Gang Commission Meeting, 

also on January 19, 1-3 PM. More details to follow. 

 

Ray Thomson, OHS: Responsible Beverage Service Training is provided on the first Friday of each month at 9 AM; OHS will  

provide an on-site RBSS training for Bagby Brewery in Oceanside. 

 

Barbara Gordon, San Dieguito Alliance: Start Smart Driving Program is currently being presented at four high schools; SDA is 

encouraging law enforcement to incorporate more marijuana education into program curriculum. 

 

Don’t forget NCPC’s Annual Holiday Cookie Exchange at our December meeting.  Please 

bring your favorite holiday treat to share with our members and guests (participation is 

absolutely voluntary).  Contact Debbie if you have any questions - Thanks all. 

 
VII. Adjourn:  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 am. Next scheduled general membership meeting is Thursday, December 8, 8-9 a.m., SD County 

HHSA Community Room, 1701 Mission Ave., Oceanside 92054.  

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Obregon on behalf of Nannette Stamm, Secretary  


